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From:                                         Kimberly Ducharme <kimberlyann119@hotmail.com>
Sent:                                           Monday, March 8, 2021 10:34 AM
To:                                               Joanna Arendarczyk
Cc:                                               joe ducharme
Subject:                                     Watercross Series 2021
 
Good Morning,
 
I am writing this email on behalf of myself and my husband, both residents of Raymond New Hampshire for 7 years now.
 
It was brought to my attention that you would be discussing the Watercross Series in an upcoming meeting and I would like to
offer our support in keeping these events, as scheduled. My family (which also includes our boys, 6 years and 2 years) look
forward to these events and are in support of having these a part of our community. The events are family friendly, fun and safe
and offer a unique experience for all of us to enjoy.
 
If there are any specific questions or concerns that I would need to further speak on, please do not hesitate to reach out to me
further. 

Thank you for your time, consideration and support.
 
Kimberly & Joseph Ducharme
3 Christina Road
Raymond, New Hampshire 03077
508-963-2195
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 10
 

https://go.microsoft.com/fwlink/?LinkId=550986


To The planning Board of Nottingham 

Please read this in at public comment time. Our names are William “Lee” Weldy and Sharon Weldy. We 

have lived at 110 Nottingham road for 23 years which is 800 feet from the proposed and past  event. Lee 

originally moved to Raymond in 1977. We are writing this letter in support of the events looking to be 

held/scheduled at 214 Raymond road Nottingham. We have attended and been home when the events 

were ran last year and find them no more of an issue then the neighbor running there boat in there 

driveway or mowing there lawn at 7:00 in the morning or the person who starts cutting firewood at first 

light and cuts all day.  Or the Neighbor who decides to snow blow there driveway at 4:00 in the morning. 

With this event we have a known start and finish time and can plan accordingly. We have seen no 

impact on our quality of life or issues when events are held. We have seen and had more issues with 

Pawtuckaway State park with the traffic, cars turning around in our driveway fireworks all hours of the 

day and night  and can hear the boats on the lake, the Deerfield fair traffic or even bike runs as 156 is a 

nice road to travel. Even with no noise ordinance the sound at our house is less then some traffic going 

by our house its less disruptive to our dogs then the fireworks lit off on the 4th of July at the park.  

 

                                                                                                  Thank you for your time 

                                                                                                   William Weldy, Sharon Weldy 
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Joanna Arendarczyk

From: George Plante <g_plante@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, March 8, 2021 6:27 PM
To: Joanna Arendarczyk
Subject: Northeast water cross

Hi my name is George Plante I am a resident of Raymond I am a selectman for our town and I sit on our planning board 
also I am in favor of this event I live approximately one mile as the crow flies from this event it has been in front of our 
planning board and we have no issues with this actually we think it would boost our local  economy a little I hope you 
would feel the same way thank you for your time Sincerely George Plante Raymond board of selectmen  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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From:                                         Joshua hunter <jbhangel14@gmail.com>
Sent:                                           Monday, March 8, 2021 6:12 PM
To:                                               Joanna Arendarczyk
Subject:                                     Northeast water cross
 
I am Josh Hunter I live at 218 Raymond Rd, Nottingham NH 03290 right in front of the event and I enjoy the events! I am 100%
in for the 2021 events! 
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Joanna Arendarczyk

From: Marc Couture <marccouture123@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 9, 2021 9:50 PM
To: Joanna Arendarczyk
Subject: Northeast water cross 2021 my 2 cents 

Hello 
I am in support of the northeast water cross activities for 2021 . 
It is activities like this that has my kids growing up doing productive activity’s in NH And staying off the streets and out of 
trouble.  
I grew up in Lawrence MA and they had nothing like this which for me I turned to being a troubled teen hanging in the 
streets.  
I’m glad I moved up here in 2001 after having my first child at the age of 20 and am amazed at how different both my 
kids grew up compared to how I did . 
I attribute it to the many outdoor motor sports and other activities NH allows that MA dose not.  
Thank you 
Marc couture 
42 Sherman dr 
Raymond NH 03077 
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From:                                         4maguires <4maguires@comcast.net>
Sent:                                           Monday, March 8, 2021 4:12 PM
To:                                               Joanna Arendarczyk
Subject:                                     Watercross
 
Hi my name is Sean Maguire I live on 1 Francesca way in Nottingham. I do not own a snowmobile but wanted to
check out the races in town, so I took my family we had a great time. The watercross I felt was run in a professional
manner and very safe. I am a 21 year firefighter and emt and usually keep my head on a swivel looking for all the
things that could go wrong. I didn't see anything that was unsafe. I hope they can get thier permits and continue
with the racing its only a couple of weekends. 
 
 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
 



1

Joanna Arendarczyk

From: Chris Evans <chrisevansnh@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, April 12, 2021 11:40 AM
To: Joanna Arendarczyk
Cc: tami.defrancesco@verani.com
Subject: Northeast Watercross

 
 
     Greetings, 
 
        re: Kabota Trust / Northeast Watercross events on upcoming planning board meeting 
 
         We are Chris Evans and  Debbie Bennett, we reside at 8 Tuckaway Shores Rd Nottingham, and on Pawtuckaway 
Lake. We are about a mile from the event as the crow flys. 
 
         We are in favor of and support this event for several reasons: 
1)  Tourism is one of the main income producers for our state. Bringing people into the area for such events is a 
tremendous benefit to our local and state economies. Particlualry, people that attend will stay locally, eat locally, buy 
supplies locally from local businesses. Local police and fire personelle are paid to watch over these events. Some of the 
proceeds from the events were donated to local charities. 
2)  This is a great family event and outdoor event, which both tourist and locals people can enjoy. 
3)  While such events do generate some noise, so don't fireworks radomly shot off at any times all around Pawtuckaway 
Lake;  motorboats and jet skis at any hour of the day or night without time or noise restrictions; we just had sea plane 
landing on the lake;  planes flying overhead; trafffic and trucks driving through out the town at any hour of the day or night, 
endless Amazon deliery trucks,  plow trucks in the middle of the night 100 feet from our window;  100's/ 1000's of vehicles 
travelling to and from Pawtuckawy state park with 1000's of vistors to the area; neighbors cutting their lawns, chainsaws, 
chippers;  people firing guns in our area; New England dragway, Star speedway, Lee Speedway, NH Motor Speedway 
bringing both large numbers of both tourist and local peoples and noise; Outdoor concerts; etc. With this event, the hours 
of operations are specified and limited. These are the sounds of summer. These are the sounds of fun. 
4)   I have brought my family to moto cross and monster truck shows at the the SNHU arena in Manchester. It was 
extremely loud inside. We have all attended other races and concerts where we have to travel, park, wait in long lines, 
and have loud noises while there. It took hours to get into the NH Motor speedway.  We went up to the Scottish Games 
last year, there were so many people that they had to bus people in and out. This event occurs right in the middle of the 
National Forrest. People who live nearby do have noise and traffic durring these events. SNHU arena in in a very high 
density populated area,  but nevertheless  these events occur somehwere, why not in Nottingham?   
    This site location is remote from much of the town, and sparsely populated nearby. It is located on a state highway with 
great access to major highways. We are very lucky to have a great location like this in our town where such an event can 
be successfully put on. This is a great and appropriate location for such events.  
5)   We are lucky to have local taxpayers / residents / business owners to take the time,  effort and investment to put on 
such great family events in and for our town. Instead of trying to overly regulate and control reasonable property rights 
and local businesses, the Planning Board and the Town should welcome and support these events as a great benefit to 
the town, the people of the town, businesses in the town, and tourism dollars to town businesses and the local economy.  
 
    Welcome summer, welcome fun!  
 
 
Chris Evans 
Debbie Bennett 
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Joanna Arendarczyk

From: Susan Montigny <susanmontigny@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 31, 2021 12:33 PM
To: Joanna Arendarczyk
Subject: Snowmobile racing

To whom it may concern, 
My name is Susan Montigny. I live at 212 Raymond road unit 4 Nottingham NH aka Pawtuckaway River Condo Assoc 
with my husband Chris Montigny.  
I am writing you today to let you know that we have no issue what so ever with the races that go on behind our house in 
the summer. I know units one two and three have voiced they are bothersome.  I do not want those  units going to the 
planning board saying that me being pregnant is a reason why they shouldn’t have the races. (I am pregnant due in 
august). I run my ac and watch tv comfortably, I have also been able to take a nap while the races have taken place last 
summer. I am a very light sleeper.  I think the races are a great way to get people outside.  
What I do have an issue with is Unit 1 her name is Kathy voicing her opinion when she is a renter and does not pay taxes 
on this property. Same goes with Grace from unit 3 who lives with her daughter Kelly. Kelly is the unit owner.  
These people do not have an issue with the large equipment being run behind the house during the week, gun practice 
all weekend, or when people set fireworks off they have no issue going out and watching the display. These condos are 
not a retirement community and if I was told correctly Nottingham does not have a noise ordinance.  
We went to watch them last year with our friends and would love to go and watch them again.   
Please consider allowing these races to continue.  
 
Thank you for your time! 
 
Susan Montigny 



LEE
NOTTINGHAM

NEW
MARKET

RA
YM

ON
D

EPPING
EPPING

EPPING
NEW

FIELDS

EP
PIN

G

EPPING

EXETER

EPPING

EPPING EPPING
FREMONT BRENTWOOD

Epping

Cß

AÖ

Cß

Af

?Ê

Aó

Aó

AÖ

AÖ AÞ

Cß

?́

AÍ

AØ

?́

Cß

AÞ

AÍ

?Ê

Af

AÞ

Cß

AÍ

Aó

Cß

?́

AÖ

River

Rollins

Bro
wn

Brook

River

Fresh

Brook

Rum

Piscassic

Pawtuckaway

River

Muddy
Pond

Pond
Hoar

RIVER

LAMPREY

Loon  Pond

Pawtucka
wa

y

Piscassic

Bunker
Pond

a. k
. a.

Rockingham Planning Commission Standard Map Set

S t r a t i f i e d  D r i f t  A q u i f e r s  M a pS t r a t i f i e d  D r i f t  A q u i f e r s  M a p

1

Stratified Drift Aquifers
Transmisivity

Less than 1000 sq ft
1000 to 2000 sq ft
 Greater than 2000 sq ft

Epping
D a t e :  F a l l  2 0 1 5D a t e :  F a l l  2 0 1 5

·
Document Path: S:\d-std_gis\d-2014\d-maps\Map 12L - Stratified Drift Aquifer.mxd

0 0.25 0.5 0.75 10.125
Miles

   Although these data have been processed successfully on a computer system at the Rockingham Planning 
Commission, no warranty expressed or implied is made regarding the accuracy or utility of the data on any 
other system or for general or scientific purposes, nor shall the act of distribution constitute any such 
warranty. It is also strongly recommended that careful attention be paid to the contents of the metadata 
file associated with these data to evaluate data set limitations, restrictions or intended use. Rockingham 
Planning Commission shall not be held liable for improper or incorrect use of the data described and/or 
contained herein.

Base Features (transportation, political and hydrographic) were automated from the USGS Digital Line 
Graph data, 1:24,000, as archived in the GRANIT database at Complex Systems Research Center, Institute 
for the Study of Earth, Oceans and Space, University of New Hampshire, Durham, NH; 1992-2012. The roads 
within the Rockingham Planning Region have been updated by NH Department of Transportation through 
local input by the RPC where available.

RPC extends every effort to ensure map data is current and complete, however, errors do happen.  
Please let us know if you spot errors or omissions.

This mapset was funded with grants from the NH Office of Energy and Planning and the RPC's UPWP grant.
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Stratified-Drift Aquifer - Transmissivity
data was automated by Complex Systems Research Center, UNH and is archived in the GRANIT Database. The 
aquifer data was automated from maps generated as part of a larger study of groundwater resources in New 
Hampshire.  The Study was conducted under a cooperative agreement between the US Geological Survey 
and the NH Department of Environmental Services, Water Resources Division.  It included an assessment 
of the aquifers within stratified sand and gravel deposits.
Transmissivity of Stratified Drift Aquifers quantifies the ability of an aquifer to transmit water, measured in feet 
squared per day.  Transmissivity/Aquifer data was automated by Complex Systems Research Center, UNH and 
is archived in the GRANIT Database. The aquifer data was automated from maps generated as part of a 
larger study of groundwater resources in New Hampshire.  The Study was conducted under a cooperative 
agreement between the US Geological Survey and the NH Department of Environmental Services, 
Water Resources Division.  It included an assessment of the aquifers within stratified sand and gravel 
deposits.
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From:                                         Epping Planner <planner@townofepping.com>
Sent:                                           Monday, February 22, 2021 1:12 PM
To:                                               Stef Casella
Cc:                                               Joanna Arendarczyk
Subject:                                     RE: Nottingham Development of Regional Impact
 
The Epping Planning Board has the follow comment regarding the application for 214 Raymond Road in Nottingham –

The Board’s concern is potential noise impact for the residents on Blake Road in Epping.  Aside from that, the Board sees
no impacts for this proposal.

 
Regards,
 
Kellie Walsh
Town Planner|Code Enforcement Officer
157 Main Street
Epping, NH 03042
603-679-1224 ext. 33
planner@townofepping.com
 
 
 

From: Stef Casella <scasella@strafford.org> 
Sent: Friday, February 12, 2021 11:08 AM
To: Epping Town Administrator <administrator@townofepping.com>; Epping Planner <planner@townofepping.com>
Cc: Joanna Arendarczyk <jarendarczyk@nottingham-nh.gov>
Subject: Nottingham Development of Regional Impact
 
Hello Ms. Walsh and Mr. Dodge,
 
My name is Stefanie Casella, I am the town planner for the town of Nottingham. I wanted to let you know the Nottingham
Planning Board received a site plan application for 214 Raymond Rd and determined it to be a development of regional impact.
You will be receiving formal notice in the mail as you were named as a potentially impacted community, but I wanted to give
you a heads up the public hearing will be held on March 10, 2021. Please refer to the Nottingham Planning Board page for the
existing materials, and let me know if you would like digital or hard copies of the plan set.
 
Please feel free to reach out with any questions or comments.
 
Best,
Stef
 
 
 
Stefanie Casella
Regional Planner
Strafford Regional Planning Commission
150 Wakefield Street, Suite 12
Rochester, NH  03867
(603)994-3500 ext 107

mailto:planner@townofepping.com
https://www.nottingham-nh.gov/planning-board
tel:%28603%29994-3500
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www.strafford.org
 
Please note that, in line with government advice, I am currently working remotely. My preferred method of contact is my SRPC
email.
 

http://www.strafford.org/
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TOWN OF RAYMOND 
Raymond Town Hall 

4 Epping Street 
Raymond, NH 03077 

Telephone: (603) 895-7016 
www.raymondnh.gov 

       
 
 

 

Nottingham Town Office 

Planning Department 

139 Stage Rd. 

Nottingham, NH 03290 

 
 
Dear Mr. Dirk Grotenhuis, Planning Board Chair; 

 

The Raymond Planning Board thanks you for inclusion in your Abutter Notice for Development of 

Regional Impact per RSA 36: 55 through 36.57, your invitation to the hearing, Wednesday, March 

10, 2021 at 7:00 PM to consider the Case #21-003-SIT. 

 

After a lengthy discussion of this case at our February 18th meeting, where a full board was present, 

concerns for aquifer contamination and noise pollution from the event were raised. However, in our 

final summation, we determined there was no Raymond town wide impact expected, other than 

minor economic stimulus from event participants for our commercial establishments. 

 

As such, the Raymond Planning Board will not be sending a representative. 

 

Specifically, we urged concerned Raymond residents to participate in the case hearing as individual 

citizens. 

 

Again, thank you for considering the Town of Raymond regarding this case. Additionally, might I 

suggest a future joint meeting between our two boards to discuss other issues of mutual concern. 

 

Attached, please find comments from Raymond Fire Chief, Paul Hammond. 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

 

 

 

Jonathan N Wood 

Raymond Planning Board Chair 

 



Hi Stephanie,
The following are professional opinion & observations.
I am aware of the water-cross events in Nottingham. Regionally the impact most obvious would be a 
noise issue. There is noise generated at this event, most prominently the engines of the water-cross 
machines & the announcer using a loudspeaker system. The Town of Raymond does not appear to 
have a noise ordinance.  There being a complaint from the Stingy River Road area, I measured the 
distance to the nearest resident (Wallace) at over 2500 feet, half a mile direct line not road distance 
. This seems a reasonable distance to buffer out some of the impact. Further, This event has a 
curfew of 6PM.
The second regional impact being traffic. The previous series of 3 separate events over the coarse of

a year did not appear to be scheduled to coincide with any other major events such as the 4th of 
July, or Memorial Day, when Pawtuckaway State Park may be attracting additional tourists utilizing 
the Route 156 corridor. It did not appear the traffic generated by this event would interfere with 
Emergency response based on my direct observations. I understand there were parking attendants 
on site as well as a Police detail to address any issues that may have arose at the event site. Further, 
parking was discouraged along the Route 156 corridor by said entities.

Paul Hammond
Fire Chief, EMD

Phone: 603-895-3321
1 Scribner Road, Raymond NH 03077





 
March 8, 2021 
 
Re: Preliminary Review - Development of Regional Impact – Nottingham Planning Board Case #21-

003-SIT; Kubota Trust  
 
Dear Members of the Nottingham Planning Board: 
 
Please accept this testimony on behalf of the Strafford Regional Planning Commission (SRPC) in 
response to your February 10, 2021 declaration that potential for regional impact exists with regard to the 
aforementioned application. Per NH RSA 36:55, a Development of Regional Impact means any proposal 
before a local land use board which in the determination of such local land use board could reasonably be 
expected to impact on a neighboring municipality. 
 
SRPC received formal notice from the Town of Nottingham of said Development of Regional Impact on 
February 11, 2021. We understand that notices were also sent to the Town of Raymond and the Town of 
Epping. SRPC received a copy of the proposed site plan via email from Scott Frankiewicz of New 
Hampshire Land Consultants on February 17, 2021 and has also reviewed draft meeting minutes for the 
February 10, 2021 meeting of the Town of Nottingham Planning Board and other application materials as 
available on the Town of Nottingham web page for that meeting. We understand the application as a 
request for site plan approval to conduct Watercross events (typically 2-3 days per event) up to three 
times a year on a property that currently contains both a private residence and an existing gravel 
excavation located on NH Rt. 156 in the “Residential/Agricultural” zoning district.  
 
Developments of Regional Impact that are referred to SRPC are considered by SRPC’s Regional Impact 
Committee, a volunteer board consisting of SRPC commissioners. SRPC staff determined that a quorum 
of this committee could not be convened prior to the next meeting of the Nottingham Planning Board. 
The Chair of the Regional Impact Committee has therefore authorized SRPC staff to submit the following 
comments without holding a public meeting of the Regional Impact Committee.  
 
 

Transportation, Access, and Parking 
Comments: The original application materials do not appear to provide anticipated attendance figures. 
Written communication from the applicant indicates approximate attendance of 1000 spectators over a 
three day event plus 20-25 workers and roughly 100 racers and others associated with the event.  
 
A traffic count conducted in 2020 estimates Average Annual Daily Traffic (AADT) of 2,866 trips on 
NH Rt. 156 at the Raymond town line (all AADT figures are 2-way figures). The estimated 1125 
people associated with an event would represent a 40% increase to this figure if they all arrived on a 
single day – spread over 2-3 days the impact would be far less noticeable. These trip figures compare to 
AADT of 9,586 trips on Rt. 4 at the Nottingham/Barrington town line, 17,159 trips on Rt. 125 just 
south of Hedding Rd., and 44,658 trips on Rt. 101 east of Depot Rd./Beede Hill Rd. Therefore the 
traffic impacts on the larger transportation network will be absorbed more easily than any localized 
impacts in the immediate vicinity of Nottingham and Raymond. 

 



 
Conflicts with Policies, Plans, and Programs - Noise 
Comments: Any event that involves operation of motorized equipment, especially in large numbers, is 
likely to generate additional noise. However, it should be noted that the subject site contains an existing 
sand and gravel excavation, which would be expected to involve a certain amount of noise from trucks, 
machinery, and potentially periodic blasting under existing conditions. Aerial imagery shows low-
density residential development along Rt. 156 in both Raymond and Nottingham. Any noise 
restrictions in place in the Town of Nottingham would equally protect abutters in Raymond – we defer 
to the other abutting municipalities identified in the regional impact referral regarding the precise 
extent to which noise patterns would be altered by periodic Watercross events and whether any noise 
ordinances or other regulation in their communities would otherwise prohibit an event of this type.  

 

Hazardous Materials or Substances 
Comments: Parking and circulation areas can be sources of non-point-source pollution if vehicles leak 
oil, coolant, or other contaminants. Similarly, if it is reasonably anticipated that fueling of snowmobiles 
will occur on site, small leaks or spills could occur as a result. The Nottingham Planning Board may 
wish to consider whether areas designated for vehicle parking, camping, and fueling are sufficiently 
separated from surface water bodies to allow any runoff from these areas to infiltrate and be treated 
before releasing into the surface water. Watercross would also include potential for an accident 
involving a snowmobile close to or in the surface water itself; such an accident could result in direct 
release of vehicle fluids or metals directly into the water. We defer to the Nottingham Planning Board 
to assess the likelihood of such an accident as compared to other permitted activities such as boating. 
The applicant has indicated that only dry camping will be permitted in association with the proposed 
events – this limitation should be made explicit in plan notes and/or conditions of approval to facilitate 
enforcement and avoid additional nutrient loading on site.  

 

Ecology and Resources 
Comments: Surface water maps show the Pawtuckaway River and minor tributaries crossing on or 
adjacent to this property; these in turn are tributaries of the Lamprey River. As discussed above, these 
surface water bodies can be sensitive to pollution via runoff. The Lamprey River Advisory Committee 
may have information regarding the watershed and its habitats on their website at 
https://www.lampreyriver.org/.  
 
SRPC staff also understands that particularly intensive snowmobile traffic through a jurisdictional 
wetland may constitute a wetland impact requiring a permit from the NHDES wetland bureau. While 
those permits typically seem to apply principally to high-traffic trails used year-round, the applicant 
may wish to confirm with NHDES that no such permit is required in this case.  
 
While some loss of topsoil or sedimentation may occur, this site is also used as a sand and gravel 
excavation; the interplay between these operations should be considered, including whether approval of 
this proposal would violate any existing conditions of the sand and gravel operation, including any 
required erosion control measures or reclamation plan.  

 

https://www.lampreyriver.org/
https://www.lampreyriver.org/


 
Hazards – Public Health and Safety 
Comments: No aspect of this proposal appears to increase the likelihood of flooding, landslide, or 
other reasonably anticipated event, particularly when considered regionally.  

 

Facilities 
Comments: The proposed operation does not appear to require expansion of any public facility in 
adjacent municipalities.   

 

Scenic and Visual Character 
Comments: The application does not appear to alter the scenic or visual character of the broader 
region. We defer to Nottingham and the abutting municipalities regarding interpretation of any impacts 
to their own scenic and visual character as a result of this proposal.  

 

Housing and Population Growth 
Comments: No residential development is proposed, nor would any existing residential units be 
displaced by this proposal. Nearby properties along Rt. 156 are developed with low-density residential 
development of a similar nature in both Nottingham and Raymond. The potential for noise impacts to 
these properties has been discussed above.  

 

We hope that these comments will be useful to you in your review of this project. All materials should be 
used for informational purposes only. The scope of SRPC’s review is intended to focus on the regional 
impacts of this application, and does not duplicate the Nottingham Planning Board’s review for 
consistency with Town ordinances and regulations. Similarly, references to land use policies in referenced 
municipalities are not the result of a comprehensive regulatory review, and SRPC defers to these 
municipalities to provide more comprehensive feedback regarding consistency of the proposed 
development with their regulations and with the character of their community. Please do not hesitate to 
contact James Burdin at JBurdin@strafford.org or 603-994-3500 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

James E. Burdin, AICP 
Strafford Regional Planning Commission 
 

mailto:JBurdin@strafford.org
mailto:JBurdin@strafford.org
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